CLAREMONT / WEASTE BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE

Special Meeting

29th June 2009
4:30pm

The Meadows Resource Centre
Present: 


Cllr J. Heywood, J. Openshaw; L. Crowder; 
 Officers: 

M. Walbank; L. Bates; K. Fairhurst and V. Ryan
In Attendance:

Patsy Leatham; Carolyn Bilsborough; 

Apologies:

 J. Gandy
1. Friends of buile hill park
The Friends group were in attendance to respond to Budget Group to the queries raised at the previous meeting, for further consideration to be given to their application for their August event. 
The group informed members that their website, which had been experiencing problems, was now up and running with information about the group, contact details, meeting details, etc. People/groups can now pay a small fee to advertise on the website which will hopefully pay for the upkeep of the site in the future. 
The group explained that they were a non-political group and that they do not currently publish minutes. That in itself is not unusual few groups do.
The Friends representatives presented the last two years’ income and expenditure statements.  These showed  a surplus of approximately £760 in ‘07/’08 and a deficit of approximately £1300 in ‘08/’09.  Expenditure was all connected to the events in the park which the Friends put on.  Budget Group members appreciated that the net income from the car boot sales was not as great as they had expected. They also provided details of membership numbers.
The Friends Group were thanked for their time attending the meeting and insightful information.

Following discussion, Budget group 
RECOMMEND paying £1000 from devolved budget.

2. Safer Homes Fund
Vicky Ryan, Principal Housing Crime Reduction Officer from Housing Connections Partnership (HCP) was in attendance at the meeting to ask members to consider providing match funding for the Safer Homes initiative.

A copy of the e-mail Mick Walbank previously sent is below with details of the current situation and a brief explanation of the fund. 

Seedley & Langworthy Trust is fronting an application for funding to the Home Office Safer Homes fund.  If successful, the money will go towards a number of alleygating schemes across the city, and providing forensic property marking for houses within the schemes.  HCP will implement the schemes.  Several of the schemes put forward are from Claremont / Weaste.

Because of the funding criteria for Safer Homes (max £130 / household) an award from the Home Office will not cover the full cost of most of the schemes; match funding will need to be found if the bid is successful.  Housing Connections Partnership will contribute in kind by processing all the schemes.  The Community Safety Unit will contribute SelectaDNA marking kits.  

A request for match funding has been made to the Community Safety Unit.  Following Communty Committee meeting, I have approached both Space New Living and Central Salford URC about match funding.  I have had agreement in principle to funding from Space for the Thornfield / Belmont scheme.  I should have had a response from the URC before the Budget Group meeting.

The potential schemes from Claremont / Weaste are listed below, with the amount of match funding needed if they are to go ahead.

Budget Group is asked to make recommendations to Community Committee about an amount of match funding for Committee to commit.  Obviously, final expenditure will depend on the outcome of the application and the amount of match funds received from elsewhere.

CLAREMONT / WEASTE SCHEMES SHOWING SHORTFALL OF FUNDING IN BRACKETS:

· Elleray and Acresfield Roads (£15,180 - 51 properties) 

· Gloucester Road (£2040 - 40 properties) 

· Barrfield Road (£3785 - 58 properties) 

· Stapleton Street [evens] (none needed) 

· Helena Street (none needed) 

· New Barton Street [evens] (£1660 - 89 properties) 

· New Barton Street [odds] (£3237 - 76 properties) 

· Thornfield and Belmont Streets (£5392 - 41 properties)

At present, C/W  devolved budget stands at approximately:

 

- £17,600 devolved budget;

- £6,900 Community Health & Wellbeing; and

- £4,000 SPAA available for the rest of the financial year. 

Neither CH&WB nor SPAA can be used to support Safer Homes but will probably be able to support many of the applications we receive in the normal course of events.

Budget group 
RECOMMEND commiting to pay a contribution of £7500 if the funding bid is successful and there is other match funding procured. 
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